
 

 

Public Notice 
 
Deer Lake Very High Frequency Omni-directional Range 
(VOR) Replacement – Public Comments Invited 
 
February 14, 2024 – Transport Canada must determine whether the proposed Deer Lake 
Very High Frequency Omni-directional Range (VOR) Replacement is likely to cause 
significant adverse environmental effects. 
 
To help inform this determination, Transport Canada is inviting comments from the public 
respecting that determination. All comments received will be considered public and may be 
posted online. For more information, individuals should consult the Privacy Notice. 
 
Written comments must be submitted by March 14, 2024 to: 
 

Melissa Ginn 
Regional Environmental Advisor 
Transport Canada, Atlantic Region 
10 Barter’s Hill 
St. John’s, NL 
A1C 6M1 
709-351-3200 
melissa.ginn@tc.gc.ca  
 

 
The Proposed Project 

NAV CANADA proposes to replace the existing Standard Very High Frequency 
Omnidirectional Range (SVOR) navigation aid with a more modern Doppler Very High 
Frequency Omnidirectional Range (DVOR). The VOR site is located 14 km east of the Deer 
Lake Airport along the Trans Canada Highway (TCH), and about 260 m north of the TCH. 
The purpose of a VOR is to provide navigational aid to aircraft operating in the area. Work 
will include dismantling of the existing SVOR, construction of the new DVOR approximately 
20 m east of the current SVOR, excavation to install footings to support the canopy and 
shelter of the DVOR, installation of a chain-link fence around the DVOR, and the 
construction of a Near-Field Antenna 90m southwest of the DVOR. 
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